
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 
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In order to further protect our employees and our community, 

effective immediately, all City buildings will be closed to the 

public until April 30th.  Also keep in mind the following: 
 

• All payments (utility bills, citations, fire fees, etc.) will be accepted through our two 

drive-through lanes, not in the lobby at City Hall. 

• Many payments can be made via our website at www.covingtontn.com or by calling            

844-876-2911. 

• Business that requires face-to-face visits will be done by appointment only.  To make 

an appointment, please call 901-476-9613. 

• Job applications and many other forms can be obtained from our website at 

www.covingtontn.com 
 

We want you to know that we are still here to serve you!  Avoid crowded spaces, 

wash your hands, and if you are not feeling well, please stay home.  We expect the 

number of confirmed cases to rise, but by putting these things in place, hopefully 

we can slow the spread. 

HELPFUL RESOURCES 

Baptist Hospital - Tipton    901-476-2621 

Tipton County Health Department  901-476-0235 

Tennessee Department of Health  https://www.tn.gov/health.html  

Tipton County Health Department has a drive-thru COVID-19 testing site on Mueller 

Brass Road in Covington.  The National Guard has been deployed to assist with  

testing and supplies.  The testing site will be open from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Monday 

through Friday.  Although anyone can drive-thru, not everyone will be tested.  Each 

person will be asked a series of questions and a determination will be made on  

whether the individual is tested or not.   
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Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT 

101 Tennessee Avenue - Covington, TN  38019 - 901-476-2578 

BE A COVINGTON VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER 

Click below to learn more! 

In an effort to keep our employees safe, please do not drop fire fees off at 

the Covinngton Fire Department. Please use the following options: 
 

   By Mail:   101 Tennessee Ave., Covington, TN  38019 

   Online:   Covingtontn.com 

Or visit the drive-thru at City Hall, 200 W. Washington Ave. 

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
http://volunteerfiretn.org/
https://paycovingtontn.com/other.html?fbclid=IwAR2pU9IgjNCwZee6vcuwe8N2uXxyiKRjzlSvhiFawLq0Fq9bZeTl39wJLJA#/


Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 

In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331


Tipton County Public Works has suspended  

recycling until further notice.  This affects the 

City of Covington’s recycling drop-off center on 

South College at West Pleasant (in the parking 

lot adjacent to the water plant). The recycling 

dumpsters have been temporarily removed as 

a precaution during the COVID-19 pandemic.   

https://www.facebook.com/TheRuffinTheater/


 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE    CONTACT:  Chelsei Granderson 

April 7, 2020        901-476-0235 

              Chelsei.Granderson@tn.gov 

 

TIPTON COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT OPENS COVID-19 ASSESSMENT SITE(S) 
 

Covington, Tenn. – The Tipton County Health Department has established COVID-19 assessment sites for county residents meeting 

pre-screening and pre-registration requirements.   

 

Tipton County’s COVID-19 assessment sites are: 

 

Tipton County Health Department 

4700 Mueller Brass Rd, Covington 

Testing Hours: 9:00-3:00 p.m. Monday-Friday 

 

Tipton County residents who have concerns they may have symptoms of COVID-19 can contact their local health de-

partment for consultation, and for pre-screening and pre-registration procedures for potential assessment.   

 

Tipton County residents can call 901-476-0235 between 8:00-4:30, Monday- Friday for pre-screening and pre-registration. 

 

Tipton County Health Department staff members will conduct pre-screenings and pre-registrations for individuals with symptoms 

by phone, then direct those identified for assessment to a site where they will undergo nasal swab collection for testing for COVID-

19. Test results may be available within 72 hours, depending on the volume of tests that the testing lab receives. 

 

Tipton County Health Department staff members cannot perform pre-screenings and pre-registrations at assessment sites, and 

those who are ill should first contact their primary care providers. 

 

Additional information about Tennessee’s assessment sites is available for each county on the Tennessee Department of Health 

website at www.tn.gov/health/cedep/ncov/remote-assessment-sites.html.     

-more- 

 

Most people, particularly those with mild or no symptoms, do not need assessment for COVID-19.   

 

Those in high-risk categories, including contacts of confirmed cases; people in occupations with exposure to large num-

bers of contacts; health care workers; nursing home residents; severely immunocompromised patients; critically ill pa-

tients; pregnant women and people who have COVID-19 symptoms, are prioritized for testing.   

 

There are many things Tipton County residents can do to reduce the impact of COVID-19: 

• Wash your hands often with soap and water (or alcohol-based hand rub) for at least 20 seconds, especially after 

coughing or sneezing; 

• Do not touch your eyes, nose or mouth with unwashed hands; 

• Stay home when you are sick; 

• Cover your coughs and sneezes with your arm or a tissue; 

• Clean and disinfect objects (e.g., cell phone, computer) and high touch surfaces regularly; and, 

• Practice social/physical distancing from others, be safer at home. 



All Tennesseans, especially those in high-risk populations, should take the following actions to reduce the possibility of getting sick 

with COVID-19:   

• Keep space (at least 6’) between yourself and others; 

• Limit your time in public to essential needs only, such as grocery trips, medical care, pharmacy needs or emer-

gencies;  

• When you are in public, avoid crowds as much as possible, and keep away from others who are sick, limit close 

contact and wash your hands often; 

• Avoid non-essential travel, especially on airlines and cruise ships; and, 

• Stay home as much as possible to reduce your risk of being exposed. 

 

TDH has additional information available at www.tn.gov/health/cedep/ncov.html.   

 

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention has updated information and guidance available online at www.cdc.gov/

coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html. 

 
### 

 
Visit the Tennessee Department of Health online at www.tn.gov/health.  

 

Dyersburg State Announces $2000 Registration Blitz Giveaway for Students 

Dyersburg, Tennessee – Dyersburg State Community College (DSCC) will award $100 to 20 students in a ran-
dom drawing during its April Registration Blitz. To qualify for the award, 1,400 students must register for 
May, summer or fall classes by April 30. 

Students are encouraged to make an appointment to meet with their advisor online before registering. Online 
appointments can be made through the Navigate app, which can be downloaded at https://
dscc.navigate.eab.com. An online appointment can also be made by visiting www.dscc.edu, clicking on 
“Current Students,” then “Make an Appointment.” Current spring semester students who are not working to-
ward a degree do not need to meet with an advisor.  

The DSCC website, www.dscc.edu/register, provides information on how to register, along with registra-
tion requirements. The website also includes information regarding financial aid and majors available such as 
Computer Information Technology, Criminal Justice, Early Childhood Education, AEMT, EMT and EMT-
Paramedic, Engineering Systems Technology, Health Information Management, Nursing, Paramedic to RN, 
and more. Also available are transfer programs such as Teaching K-6, Business Administration, Chemistry, 
Pre-Physical Therapy and Pre-Occupational Therapy. More majors and certificate programs can be found 
online at www.dscc.edu/programs-of-study. 

Current and potential students may seek assistance with advising and registration by calling the Karlgaard One 
Stop in Dyersburg at 731-286-3350 or emailing mjones@dscc.edu; the Jimmy Naifeh Center at Tipton County 
One Stop at 901-475-3100 or emailing ross@dscc.edu; or the Gibson County Center One Stop in Trenton at 
731-855-1419 or emailing penn@dscc.edu. 

### 
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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: March 28, 2020 
Contact: Amy Finch, Director of Public Information, 731-286-3347 
Dyersburg State Community College 
 
Dyersburg State to Continue Classes Online Through May 8 
 

 
Dyersburg, Tennessee - Out of concern for its students, faculty and staff, Dyersburg State Community College 
(DSCC) has announced that all classes will continue to be delivered in an online format through May 9 amid 
COVID-19 concerns. 
 
All three locations in Dyersburg, Covington and Trenton will be closed to students and the general public un-
til further notice. All faculty and staff will be working from home through April 5. DSCC phone extensions will 
be forwarded to the appropriate faculty and staff. A limited amount of faculty and staff will be working on-
site after April 5 with the majority working remotely from home. 
 
Students will continue to meet with their classes through eLearn and the Zoom teleconferencing app during 
their normal scheduled class times. More information regarding Zoom and how to access classes can be 
found at www.dscc.edu/coronavirus<http://www.dscc.edu/coronavirus> on the student link. Students can 
also utilize Zoom for virtual tutoring assistance from the Academic Success Center and Student Support Ser-
vices. Help Desk assistance can still be found online at www.dscc.edu/helpdesk<http://www.dscc.edu/
helpdesk> or by calling 731-288-7780 (Dyersburg campus), 901-475-3177 (Jimmy Naifeh Center at Tipton 
County) or 731-222-5180 (Gibson County Center). Students can also email the Help Desk at 
helpdesk@dscc.edu. 
 
Advising and registration for May session and summer and fall semesters will begin March 30. Students will 
be able to make an online appointment through the DSCC website at www.dscc.edu by clicking on the Future 
or Current Student tabs, then the Make an Appointment link. Current students may also make an appoint-
ment through their Navigate app. To download the Navigate app, students should visit www.dscc.edu/
navigate?<https://www.dscc.edu/navigate>. 
 
The College continues to monitor the COVID-19 situation closely and is taking these extra precautions to 
keep the college community safe and healthy. Although there have been no positive COVID-19 cases report-
ed in the DSCC college community, a professional service was used to comprehensively disinfect all buildings. 
 
A list of updated postponements and cancelations can be found at www.dscc.edu/coronavirus<http://
www.dscc.edu/coronavirus> on the news and event updates link. General questions can be directed to the 
College at 731-286-3200. 

http://www.dscc.edu/coronavirus%3chttp:/www.dscc.edu/coronavirus
http://www.dscc.edu/helpdesk%3chttp:/www.dscc.edu/helpdesk
http://www.dscc.edu/helpdesk%3chttp:/www.dscc.edu/helpdesk
mailto:helpdesk@dscc.edu
http://www.dscc.edu
http://www.dscc.edu/navigate?%3chttps://www.dscc.edu/navigate
http://www.dscc.edu/navigate?%3chttps://www.dscc.edu/navigate
http://www.dscc.edu/coronavirus%3chttp:/www.dscc.edu/coronavirus
http://www.dscc.edu/coronavirus%3chttp:/www.dscc.edu/coronavirus




Paycheck Protection Program 
 

Eligible small businesses (including sole proprietor-

ships, independent contractors and self-employed 

persons) can now apply for the new Paycheck  

Protection Program expanded 7(a) emergency loan 

program.   

 
This loan (issued and managed by local lenders) is designed to provide a direct  
incentive for small businesses to keep their workers on the payroll. Read More.  

Shop Online - Even though our merchants are not open to 

shoppers inside their stores, many are giving the option to 

purchase online.  Call the store to see what your options are! 

Have it Delivered - Do you see something you like on a small 

business website or social media page?  Ask the merchant 

about delivery options or curbside pick up. Many stores are  

offering free delivery during this time! 

Purchase a Gift Card - Mother’s Day, birthdays, a “happy” for 

an elderly family member… why not purchase a gift card as  

a present to be used when stores re-open?  Our merchants 

need sales right now and a gift card is a way to support  

them now with a gift that can be used later! 

Like and Share - One of the best ways to show your support 

without spending a dime is to Like and Share small business 

posts on social media.  This greatly increases their posts’ 

reach! 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/xfl4vc/944dgr/hncuyg





